
 
 

 
 

SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE ON LEGAL AND CONSTITUTIONAL AFFAIRS 

AUSTRALIAN FEDERAL POLICE 

Question No. 93 

Senator Humphries asked the following question at the hearing on 24 May 2012: 

Please outline what specific guidance Minister Clare, the Attorney –General and Minister Wong 

have provided to the Australian Federal Police in regards to meeting the increased efficiency 

dividend, other than the general government recommendation? 

The answer to the honourable senator’s question is as follows: 

The Australian Federal Police did not receive any specific guidance from Minister Clare, the 

Attorney-General and Minister Wong in regard to meeting the increased efficiency dividend in 

addition to the general government recommendation. 


